Letter from the Chair

Dear Fellow Members,

I am pleased to advise you that, since my last letter, the Campaign for Scottish Studies, a joint effort between the Scottish Studies Foundation and the University of Guelph, has continued to attract significant donations from the private and corporate sector.  If we combine the assets of the Foundation and the funds raised by the Campaign, we have now reached the $1.5 million mark bringing us ever closer to our goal of the $2 million needed to fund the Chair of Scottish Studies at Guelph.

This represents a magnificent effort on the part of everyone involved and I would like to especially acknowledge the wonderful team that we have working very hard behind the scenes for our cause.   Many thanks to dedicated people like Red Wilson, Alistair Gillespie, Donald MacDonald, Roy MacLaren, Michael MacMillan, Kathie Macmillan, Ian Ronald, Ed Stewart, Alan McKenzie, Murray McEwan, William Fatt as well as Bruce Hill and Rudy Putns of the University of Guelph's Development Office and others who have succeeded in persuading many influential people of the importance of keeping the Scottish tradition alive and well in Canada.
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The "Board" on parade

John B. McMillan , J.H. Iain MacMillan , Duncan Campbell, Dr. Paul Thomson, David Hunter,  Gordon Hepburn, Alan McKenzie Dr. Edward E. Stewart, Bill Somerville (Past SSF Chair & Society Governor).  Missing from the scene: William P. Shaw and Dr. Kevin James

Details of the Board on Page 8 

I would also like to acknowledge the encouragement of each and every one of our members.  Your support is tangible evidence of the enthusiasm that exists in the country for protection of our heritage and the high level of donations over and above the basic membership fees that we receive from the membership is truly wonderful.  Thank you all very much.

Spring Colloquium to be held on March 16, 2002

The Scottish Studies Foundation and the Scottish Studies Program at the University of Guelph will be holding their annual Spring Open House and Student Colloquium March 16, 2002. (Room TBA)

The Scottish Studies Program at the University of Guelph is an interdepartmental group established to co-ordinate graduate studies in the history, literature and culture of Scotland and Scottish settlements in Canada.

As such, the Spring Colloquium offers a perfect opportunity to highlight areas of research undertaken by graduate students and faculty members at the University of Guelph. 

This year we invite you to experience first-hand the work being done at Guelph in the areas of Scottish history. David Livingston-Lowe will offer an introductory Gaelic lesson, students will present their research and members of the Scottish Studies Program will be on hand to provide information on course offerings, areas of expertise, library holdings and Scottish history in general. 

A full itinerary will be available on-line by the end of February at www.uoguelph.ca/history/scotstudy or for more information please contact:

Rob Falconer

Scottish Studies Coordinator

Scottish Studies Program

C/O Department of History

College of Arts

University of Guelph

Guelph, ON

N1G 2W1

Phone: (519) 824-4120, ext. 3209

Fax: (519) 837-8634

E-Mail: scottish@uoguelph.ca
As I mentioned to you in the last issue of the newsletter, it was our intention to hold an Annual Meeting and this took place in December.  Minutes of this meeting will be sent to you and will give you a sense of the issues at hand.

As a result of the Meeting, a new Board of Directors was elected and I am delighted to have the opportunity to work with this talented and dedicated team all of whom have volunteered their valuable time and skills to further our objectives.

I should point out that it was with some regret that we were unsuccessful in persuading women to serve on the Foundation Board this time around.  To address this situation, Nola Crewe, one of our patrons, has suggested that a nomination committee be formed to identify and attract new board members in the future and we will act on this advice.  Fortunately, we still have some vacancies on the Board of the Society, so if you know of anyone who might be interested in this please put them in touch.

Moving on to a more recent event, I would like to thank Gordon Hepburn and his team for organizing the Burns Night on January 26.  The event was well attended and memorable for all who were able to be there.  It also made a welcome profit which we are able to add to our funds.

Special thanks to Wm. Grant & Sons, Sandy MacIntyre and his Trio, the 48th Highlanders Pipes & Drums, the Tunnochbrae Dancers and the Colony Hotel.  As well, a very big thank you to Hugh Heron for doing the Toast to the Lassies and to Daisy White for giving a very able Reply; and to George Walker for giving the Address to the Haggis and to Gordon Hepburn himself for a wonderful Immortal Memory. 

And to all of you across the country and overseas, once again, on behalf of the Foundation, I thank you for all your wonderful encouragement and support. 

David Hunter
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